Wrotham Parish Council News

“I don’t believe it”, said Victor Meldrew. “As soon as they finished laying the new pavements along comes UK Power Networks to dig them up again!” 

The day after the last bit of sand was carefully brushed away, in came the vans to dig deep holes again and close the road, an emergency repair to underground cables apparently. On the plus side KCC’s excellent project manager, Neill Tree, is still involved so hopefully will ensure quality reinstatement.

TMBC must have wasted a fortune on their Local Plan only to be caught out for failing to co-operate with neighbouring councils. On the plus side the Plan has gone and if they come back with another 3,000 home housing estate we have all our evidence and reports undisclosed and awaiting them.

My thanks goes to Martin Coffin who at the start of the plan suggested I concentrate our team of experts on the A25 corridor to Sevenoaks which had largely been ignored by TMBC Planning. They won’t be ignoring Sevenoaks next time!

There will still be some local new housing on the old allotment site by Howlands, as this was set aside in the previous Local Plan for housing post 2021.

I personally am concerned that there is not enough affordable housing for local young people and would be in favour of limited expansion in every village to accommodate young families. Where the government goes wrong is by imposing massive developments that urbanises rural communities and then turns the affordable housing over to remote housing associations that ship families in with no local background. This government’s housing policy is one of imposition instead of working with local communities to fulfil local needs in a proportionate manner; so much for ‘Localism’.
The Christmas Lights looked lovely and brought some cheer to an otherwise depressing lockdown. We have nearly completed taking the runs down with lots of volunteer husband and wife teams working in family bubbles. 
Although the country is deep in lock down I sense there is much going on beneath the surface which will result in a different world when we emerge, all jabbed up. Zoom video conferencing and WhatsApp phone conference calls are now normal life but what strikes me is the entrepreneurial way new supply chains are emerging everywhere. 
I was watching how Cornish fishermen were now supplying lobster and crab direct to restaurants and end users across the south when once it went to a wholesaler for export to France.

A local example is the Betts Family Dairy Farm off Fairseat Lane. Robin and Nigel have long been producing fresh milk with some being turned into cream and award winning cheese. It was well publicised that they had no choice but to throw away milk at the start of the pandemic when the supply chain let them down.
So now they are investing in the dairy side by installing pasteurisation equipment. Soon they will be producing cartons of fresh milk, straight from the cow and for sale in local shops. Or you can visit Winterdale Farm Shop where you can buy the raw cream, lovely artisan cheeses and either cartons of pasteurised milk or fresh milk from the cow to the pail that morning. 
I wonder how many people will be working from home in the future rather than large remote offices and call centres? I can see that the pandemic could potentially cause more long term changes than Brexit and introduce a new commercial ‘localism’.
Cllr Pete Gillin
